
 
ROAD CLOSURE NOTICE 

 
Please be advised that the Township’s contractor, Kurtis Smith Excavating, will be closing         
Fergus Street North in the Town of Mount Forest between Wellington Street East and Birmingham 

Street East beginning as early as Tuesday April 30, 2024. This work will involve a full road closure 

with local traffic only until End of July 2024.  Full traffic detour will be in place.   
 
Residents accessing the temporary St. Mary’s School located at the First Baptist Church, please enter 
Wellington Street from Egremont Street. 
 

 
 
On behalf of the Township, we apologize for any inconveniences caused by this project. 
 
Regards, 
Tammy Stevenson  
Senior Project Manager 


